
Jordans Prayer Letter June 1 – July 15, 2017 
	

		 	 	
 
Dear Praying Partners, 
June and July have been busy with the Weekly Bible Studies and personal counseling with some of the men 
and women in the homes.  
 

     
 
We have seen a number of men get the assurance of their salvation in Houses # 1 and 6. When the men get 
saved or get the assurance of their salvation, we give them a Large Print King James Bible, but all of these 
men needed Extra Giant Print Bibles. One of the men in the last picture is an ex-Muslim that was saved while 
in prison!! Praise the Lord!! 
 

             
Men’s names left to right: Thomas Boswinkle, John Gould, William Ashley, Steve Broadwater, Wayne 
Mungins, and Ronnie Kyzer!! Please keep all of these men in your daily prayers as they continue to grow 
spiritually.   
 
Nancy Hoyer, one of the ladies in the Ladies House, recently suffered the loss of her mother, and she is 
really having a hard time getting over this. Please keep Nancy in your prayers. 
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In June, Bro. Mike Brown, the man in the middle of the  
picture, that lives in House #3, found out that he had 
stage 4 cancer of the throat and would need surgery 
as soon as possible. He had the surgery June 16th and 
they had to remove his voice box and cut him from 
ear to ear. He really needs your prayers as he 
recovers. He is in a lot of pain but trusting the Lord to 
help him through this trying time of recovery!	



World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions had the annual Family Week this year in Ocala, Florida with 
Memorial Baptist Church hosting the missionaries as well as having their annual Missions Conference. It 
was a real blessing to see missionaries that we had not seen in many years as well as meeting new 
missionaries that are preparing to go to the mission field. Pastor Mike West and the dear church family made 
the missionaries feel at home, and we thank them so much for all of their hard work. 
 
After leaving the Mission Family Week, we traveled to Georgia for the Jordan family reunion, and were able 
to see family that we had not seen in years. All we can say is the Lord gave us a fantastic vacation week with 
missionaries, family and friends of which we are so grateful!! 
 
We thank you for your faithful prayers and monthly financial support. Without this the ministry could not    
go forward to see these precious souls in these 6 homes saved and growing in the Lord!! To God Be The 
Glory!!! 
 
In Christ, 
The Jordans 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          


